
Sunflower Community Veterans Club 
By Larry Schierer 

The Sunflower Veterans Club meeting for January has been moved 
due to the holiday.  It will be January 15th, 2025 @ 10:00 a.m. in 
the Fiesta Room and on Zoom.     

With the start of a new year, I would like to say Thank You to the 
Residents of Sunflower.  Thanks to your generosity, the Sunflower 
Veterans Club has been able to donate over $17,000 to 
organizations serving veterans in Southern Arizona this year.   

The purpose of our Veterans Club has a principle which “is to 
promote fellowship and unity among the resident veterans of 
Sunflower and provide support to local Veterans organizations using 
100% of receipts from fund raising events”.    

QUESTION:  Who/what allows the Club to perform good deeds for 
local Veteran organizations?    

ANSWER: YOU, the Sunflower residents, supporting the Club’s fund-
raising events!!!    

QUESTION:  How can 100% of ticket sales be allocated to charities 
when there are expenses for purchasing food, etc.?    

ANSWER:  Because Sunflower residents step forward with 
donations to cover the food cost, etc. WOW!     

WHY:  Because they believe in our Club’s purpose and trust that the 
Club will allocate the funds to charities that use 100% of the funds 



Sunflower Community Veterans Club 
for their purpose or at a very low administrative cost while 
dispersing the funds expeditiously.     

Sunflower Residents -THANK YOU, THANK YOU! 

If you are a veteran living in Sunflower, please consider coming to a 
meeting.  If you need assistance, transportation or anything else, 
please reach out and we will do everything we can to help.     

WE HOPE TO SEE ALL SUNFLOWER VETERANS AT THE NEXT 
MEETING!! 


